
CITY OF TEMECULA 

AGENDA REPORT 

 

TO:  City Manager/City Council 

 

FROM: Ron Moreno, Director of Public Works / City Engineer 

 

DATE: August 27, 2024 

 

SUBJECT: Approve Agreement with American Ramp Company, Inc. for the Construction of 

a Modular Skate Park at Long Canyon Creek Park, PW23-05 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

PREPARED BY:  Stacy Fox, Maintenance Superintendent (Parks) 

Rebecca Kiser, Management Assistant 

 

RECOMMENDATION: That the City Council: 

 

1. Approve the purchase and installation agreement with American Ramp Company, Inc., 

in the amount of $327,599.96, for construction of a modular skate park at Long Canyon 

Creek Park, PW23-05; and 

 

2. Approve contingency, in the amount of $32,760, which is approximately 10% of the 

agreement amount. 

 

BACKGROUND:  In May 2024, The Public Works Department obtained design plans and a 

proposal from American Ramp Company, Inc., for the purchase and installation of a Modular 

Skate Park at Long Canyon Creek Park.  On July 23, 2024, staff presented the design and proposal 

to the Parks, Recreation and Community Services Subcommittee for recommendation.  The 

subcommittee provided feedback which was incorporated as part of the revised design.   

 

The Public Works Department, in collaboration with the Temecula Community Services District 

(TCSD), jointly identified Long Canyon Creek Park as the most appropriate location with adequate 

spacing to host this new skate park. 

 

American Ramp Company has provided exceptional products and performance in the 

manufacturing and installation of many Infill Pump Tracks throughout the City and has provided 

maintenance of the existing Skate Park since 2023. American Ramp Company is utilized 

throughout public and private applications, including schools and facility owners. American Ramp 

Company has been awarded a contract, in compliance with Request for Proposal (RFP) #112420, 

through Sourcewell, formerly known as the National Joint Powers Alliance (NJPA), for Skate 

Park, Bike Park, and Pump Track Solutions with Related Equipment, Accessories, and Services. 

The contract agreement between American Ramp Company and Sourcewell is in effect to 

12/29/2025. As a member agency, the City can procure certain services and equipment through 



Sourcewell and save time and resources. Therefore, staff recommends the approval of the 

Agreement with American Ramp Company, for a Modular Skate Park Installation at Long Canyon 

Creek Park.    

 

FISCAL IMPACT:  Adequate funds are available in the Capital Improvement Program 

Budget for Fiscal Years 2025-29, funded by DIF Quimby.  There are sufficient funds in the project 

account to cover the cost of the agreement. 

 

ATTACHMENTS:    Agreement 


